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                 1st February, 2023 
 
 
10 Downing Street, 
London, 
SW1A 2AA 
 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
After checking my records I do not seem to have had any response from you or your Cabinet 
Secretary, Mr Case.  I find it hard to believe that you have ignored large numbers of children 
who have not been diagnosed through their critical stages of development and have been 
labelled as naughty.  This has had a devastating effect on their juvenile, adolescent, and adult 
lives.  Parliamentary and public records show that they have been severely under-funded with 
diagnosis either being delayed or avoided.  Your own party found that this had been done 
deliberately under Labour and is in the Parliamentary records.  Funds that were allocated ended 
up elsewhere and staff have not been correctly trained, just taught to restrain.   
 
Knowing that this has been happening and ignoring it, covering up the damage done to tens of 
thousands under the Conservative government has perverted the course of justice.  Child 
abuse, particularly by the state and its cover up, through corrupting the system so that there is 
no ability for complaint to be heard is a serious crime.  Historic child abuse is often prosecuted 
but if the system does not prosecute itself and self-regulate properly then the abuse continues.  
You have had the opportunity to end this vicious cycle but have not done so.  At this stage I 
can only speculate as to why but Mr Case will probably hold the keys having been brought in 
by Mr Johnson who did not fulfil his protocols and procedures in respect of my direct 
communications, and who avoided compliance contrary to the Minister/Prime Minister code. 
 
You have had the opportunity to make a difference to these children’s lives but have not taken 
it.  I must assume that this is to protect your Party and Parliament from the voter’s backlash.  
Successive Governments since the Rt Hon Mr Blair’s through to yours seem to feel that they 
have no responsibility as ‘the political elite’; two sets of rules which need to change.  I have 
seen at first hand the damage which has been done and it must stop.  You swore an oath to 
work for the greater good for all of the people, not just the non-tax-paying rich.  If you cannot 
fulfil your oath then you need to go but losing your Parliamentary privilege would open you up 
for future prosecution so clearly you will not resign.   
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Please forward me details of your complaints procedure and details of you Ethics Advisor.  
You are in charge of a system corrupted by politicians which has been abusing children with 
special needs for decades and have been covering it up. 
 
I believe this to be a criminal act and will forward this letter to the police.  
 
A prompt response would be appreciated. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Howard Lamb, 
DC 
 
 
 
 

 


